 GENERAL MEETING

The MINUTES of a GENERAL MEETING held in the Board Room, Town Hall, Derby Road, Peel on Wednesday 19th May  2004 at 7.00 p.m.

Present
Mr T M Crookall (Chairman)


Mrs P S Sweeney 


Mr. J.E Lightfoot


Mrs. T M Birkett 


Mr. R M Gimbert


Mr. D J Lace 


Mrs. C A Moughtin


Mrs. P Pugh

Apologies
Ms. P Hardman

In attendance
Mr. P G Leadley (Town Clerk)


Mr D A Bromilow (Finance Officer)

	CHAIRMAN’S WELCOME

	04/024

	The Chairman welcomed the press to the second meeting in May 2004.

During the month he had attended the official opening of the new Nobles Hospital. The Chairman presented a gift to Mrs. Sweeney to mark her year as Chairman.


	MINUTES

	04/025

	The Minutes of the meeting held on 20th April 2004 were taken as read and CONFIRMED


	PEEL KART RACES

	04/026

	The Town Clerk referred to a fax from the Department of Transport in which the organisers sought a variation of the road closure order to enable the paddock area to remain closed until 10.00 am on Sunday, 27th June. Reference was also made to the Commissioners proposal that the finals start at 6.00 pm instead of 5.00 pm 

After discussion it was decided to oppose the request for the paddock area extension and that in respect of the finals the start time be 5.30 p.m. The Town Clerk undertook to advise the Department of the Commissioners views. 


	MANX NATIONAL WEEK

	04/027

	The Chairman referred back to Minute 03/608 and stated that any suggestions from the general public to celebrate Manx National Week would be welcomed


	FRANCIS DRAKE BURSARY FUND

	04/028

	The Town Clerk indicated that no responses had yet been received with regard to applications for the Francis Drake sea trip.

The Town Clerk undertook to contact the QE II school to ascertain interest. 


	ISLAND IN BLOOM

	04/029

	The Town Clerk reported that Mr. Quayle was pleased to help co-ordinate the Town’s entry into the annual Island in Bloom competition.

It was AGREED to organise a residents’ garden competition for large and small gardens with a deadline date of 18th June 2004 for entries. 


	HONDA DAY

AND CARNIVAL DAY

	04/030

	Consideration was given to a request from Mr. A Blythe to site his “loopy ladder” on Peel Beach during Honda Day. AGREED
Permission was also given to the Peel Charity Shop to set up a stall on the  promenade on Honda Day and Peel Carnival Day. It was NOTED that Carnival Day would be held on Sunday, 15th August 2004.

Approval was given for Mr.C Burns to set up his bouncy castle on Carnival Day and also to JRB Independent Traders to sell handcrafted goods on both days.

It was also NOTED that the Vintage Motorcycle Club would hold their annual rally in Peel on Thursday, 10th June 2004 with the machines assembling at the Creg Malin car park. 


	CROSBY AND DISTRICT SILVER BAND

	04/031

	The Board considered and approved a request from the Crosby and District Silver Band to play Christmas Carols in Michael Street during December 2004.


	DOG LEGISLATION

	04/032

	Members noted a letter received from Mrs. Hannan, M.H.K. regarding proposed new legislation in respect of dogs. The Commissioners expressed a desire for early consultation with the Department of Local Government when the draft was available.


	PEEL HILL

	04/033

	Members noted a letter from the Communication Commission regarding the completion of the restoration of the Peel Hill track.

A site meeting had taken place with officers from the Commission and the Planning Department at which Mr. Lightfoot and the Town Clerk had attended.

Both Mr. Lightfoot and the Town Clerk had expressed concern at the possibility of future damage to the track by erosion. It was suggested that Members visited the track to inspect it prior to the Board formulating a response to the Planners.


	DEPARTMENT OF LOCAL GOVERNMENT AND ENVIRONMENT

	04/034

	Members noted a letter from the Department regarding the establishment of a Tynwald Select Committee to investigate the supervisory powers of the Department over local authorities. Clarification was sought over the wording of the motion with regard to whom might give evidence.


	OUTSIDE CATERING

	04/035

	Approval was given to Mr. McKenzie of the Creg Malin Hotel to operate an outside catering facility from the Creg Malin Hotel during the Peel Kart Races and T.T. Week.


	WEST VIEW PLAY PARK

	04/036

	Mr. Lightfoot enquired as to when the erection of the set of swings would be completed at the West View Play Park. The frame had been installed but the seats and safety matting had not been attached. Notwithstanding the major refurbishment of the play equipment to be undertaken this year it was AGREED that the swings be made safe.


	CREG MALIN 

CAR PARK 

	04/037

	Mr. Lightfoot expressed his concern at the lack of legitimate spaces for coaches on the Creg Malin car/coach park. It was agreed to investigate whether the signage and road markings could be improved. 


	PROMENADE KIOSK

	04/038

	Mrs. Moughtin referred to the Kiosk which was to be discussed “In Committee” and suggested that Mr. O’Hanlon’s concerns at the possible loss of this facility be made public. AGREED 

	WESTERN CIVIC AMENITY SITE 

	04/039

	Members noted that the Chairman of the Civic Amenity Site Committee had tendered his resignation.

As representative of Peel on the Committee it was agreed that Mr. Gimbert seek an assurance from the Clerk that a proper annual general meeting be held.   


			
			This part of the meeting ended at 7.55 pm
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